MINUTES OF CITY COUNCIL

CITY OF SARGENT, NEBRASKA

Special Session

Sargent Community Center

 July 28, 2009
The Mayor and Council of the City of Sargent, Nebraska, met in Special Session at the Sargent Community Center on the 28rd day of July, 2009, at 7:00 p.m.  Notice of the meeting was posted at the City Office, U. S. Post Office, and First National Bank on Friday, July 24, 2009.  The following were present:  Mayor Bernard Griebel; Council Members:  Jan Oeltjen, Tim Leibert, Bob Nitchie and Mick Kozeal.  Also present were City Administrator/Utility Superintendent, Mike Criss and City Clerk/Treasurer, Kathy Drake.

Mayor Griebel publicly stated to all in attendance that a current copy of the Nebraska Open Meetings Act was available for review and indicated the location of such copy posted on the east wall of the meeting room in the Sargent Community Center.  Mayor Griebel called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.  

Council Member Leibert moved to approve the consent agenda.  Council Member Oeltjen seconded.  Voting yea:  Oeltjen, Leibert, Nitchie and Kozeal.  Voting nay:  none.  Motion carried.

Insurance proposals for the City’s General Liability Policy were reviewed.  Proposals were submitted by Mid-Alliance Insurance Associates, LLC in the amount of $30,777; Sargent Insurance Agency in the amount of $31,528; and Cedar Valley Insurance Agency, Inc. in the amount of $33,465.  Council Member Kozeal moved that the City of Sargent accept the insurance proposal submitted by Sargent Insurance Agency through EMC in the amount of $31,528.00.  Council Member Leibert seconded.  Voting yea:  Oeltjen, Leibert, Nitchie and Kozeal.  Voting nay:  none.  Motion carried.

A budget workshop followed.

Council Member Kozeal moved to adjourn.  Council Member Oeltjen seconded.  Voting yea:  Oeltjen, Leibert, Nitchie and Kozeal.  Voting nay:  none.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 9:00.
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